LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
28 June 2016

PRESENT:  Councillors Bray (in the Chair), Collins, Moore, Newton and Sweeting.

Ward Councillors:  Councillor Bayram

Apologies were received from Councillor Yarrow and Ward Councillor Aitken.

Clerk:  Alan Bravey

The Landlady from the Bricklayers Arms attended for item 106/16.

The Parish Council met at Victory Hall, Laxton.

93/16
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 24 May 2016 should be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
94/16
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations.
95/16
WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – There were no updates.
96/16
CLERK UPDATE - Yorkshire Water were looking into the infrastructure of their assets on Back Street.  East Riding of Yorkshire Council had installed the chevron sign at Cotness Corner.  
97/16
WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE - Councillor Bayram advised that Eastrington and Gilberdyke Parish Councils were arranging meetings to monitor the progress of the Humber flood defence project.  The Ouse and Humber Drainage Board were interviewing for a new Chief Executive. 

98/16
PERSONNEL COMMITTEE UPDATE - Councillor Moore advised that the Personnel Committee had carried out the six monthly clerk review.  No issues had been raised and it was recommended that the Clerk should undertake CILCA training, funded jointly with Etton Parish Council.  The Parish Council had completed the statutory declaration to the Pensions Regulator to confirm compliance with the new pension duties.  The National Joint Council had reviewed it pay scales for 2016/17 and 2017/18.  The Parish Council had received additional funding from the Transparency Fund to pay for personnel costs for updating and maintaining the Council’s website.
Resolved - i) that the Council would jointly fund the CILCA training with Etton Parish Council and ii) that the Council would adopt the revised NJC payscales.
99/16
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – There were no members of the public present.
100/16
CORRESPONDENCE - Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERYC - Official Road Closure Notice for Queens 90th Birthday

ii. ERYC - Flood Liaison Group Agenda

iii. ERYC - Proposals on Changes to Libraries  / Customer Service Centres

iv. ERYC - Requesting support in promoting Council Tax reduction eligibility 

v. ERYC - Invite to pre-Bus Service Consultation

vi. ERYC - Invite to Neighbourhood Planning Lessons Learned Event 19 July -Pocklington, 20 July Beverley 6pm - 8pm 

vii. ERYC - East Riding Local Plan - Allocations Document Inspector’s Report with Main Modifications
viii. ERNLLCA - May Newsletter

ix. ERNLLCA - Advising of additional Transparency Fund grant funding

x. ERNCLLA - Notice of Increase in Payscales
xi. Invite to NHS AGM, 30 June - Willerby
(b) that the proposed changes to the Libraries and bus routes should be included in the newsletter and discussed at the next meeting. 
101/16  FEEDBACK FROM DRAIN SITE VISIT - Councillor Collins had attended a site visit with Councillor Yarrow, Ward Councillor Aitken, East Riding of Yorkshire Council and Ouse and Humber Drainage Board, to discuss the smell from the drain near to the allotments.  The Drainage Board had reported that the problem should be resolved in a couple of months with the new pumping station works, however, they would be not be able to clear the drain until the trees on banks had been cut back.  It was noted that the trees belonged to East Riding of Yorkshire Council.

Resolved - that the Clerk would request East Riding of Yorkshire Council to cut back the trees near to the drain.

102/16
ASSETS OF COMMUNITY VALUE – The Clerk advised that the process for nominating assets of community value required the Parish Council to submit a business case justifying the importance to the community.  
Resolved - That the Parish Council should revisit the application following the community led plan consultation.  


103/16
PUBLIC RIGHTS OF WAY –The Parish Council reviewed the public rights of way within the Parish and noted the many of the historically used paths were restricted byways.  


Resolved - That the Clerk should report the detritus on the public right of way at Green Lane to East Riding of Yorkshire Council.
104/16
FLY TIPPING AND LITTER PICKING - Councillors noted that no further reports of fly tipping had been received but felt that a community litter pick may be necessary later in the year.


Resolved - That the next community newsletter should ask for volunteers for litter picking.

105/16
COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER - Resolved - That the next newsletter would include information on the ERYC’s consultations, Public Rights of Way, ongoing dog-fouling, litter picking and Cotness Corner.
106/16
QUEEN’S 90th BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION - The Bricklayers Arms had held a party to celebrate the Queen’s 90th Birthday.  The Parish Council had assisted by arranging for a road closure on Front Street to allow the pub car park to be used as part of the celebrations.  All involved considered that the event was worthwhile and that closing the road helped ensure the safety of those taking part.  It was noted that the Bricklayers Arms were planning a family fun day, including a scarecrow festival and treasure hunt, on the August Bank Holiday Sunday.
107/16
DOG FOULING - Despite two articles in the community newsletter, and the installation of two new litter bins, Parish Councillors were continuing to receive complaints of dog fouling on Station Road, Saltmarshe Road and on Front Street.  


Resolved - that the Clerk would report the complaints to the Council’s dog warden.
108/16 HIGHWAYS, DRAINS AND DYKES - Resolved - that the Clerk would report potholes on:  i) Front Street near the pub corner ii) Cotness Corner and Chapel Lane near the 30mph sign.

109/16
FINANCIAL AND MANAGEMENT RISK ASSESSMENT - The Clerk outlined the risk assessment prepared to assist with the good governance of the Parish Council.


Resolved - That the Risk Assessment should be adopted and periodically reviewed. 

110/16
BUDGET MONITORING AND RECONCILIATION - Resolved - That the month 2 budget monitoring report and bank reconciliation should be noted. 



111/16
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved - That cheques should be signed to pay the following accounts:
	i. Clerk , May Salary, £82.61

	ii. PAYE - May, £55.20

	iii. Rachkams Accountants Internal Audit Fee 2015/16, £150

	iv. Cartridge Save - Printer Cartridges, £100.40

	v. East Riding Supplies Stationary Order, £16.08


112/15
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA – Resolved – That it be noted that the next meeting would take place on the 26 July 2016.
SIGNED:







DATE:
58

